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We are here together to honour and remember two of our members who have ment a lot to our organisation.
First Alric Lundberg who in 1918 got the idea to start our organisation. He manged to call upon some men in the town of Söderköping and telling them his idea that led to the start in the spring 1918.

His idea seems  to has been an organisation for amusment but also with the thoughts to try to preserve the history of Söderköping, its houses, gardens, streets, parks and historical environment.

Lundberg was not unknown in the town, he and his wife were members in the Order of Good Templar  and also wellknown as business-owners.
Alric Lundberg became the first chairman of S:t Ragnhilds Gille but he left the position when he moved to Norrköping only a couple of years later, but he was a member in his whole life.

Second Per S Anelid who was the chairman in the end of 1970-ies. And also a wellknow person in the town. 
He was very interested in the history of Söderköping and specially the schools-history, of cours depending of his work his whole life in schools. I think  that made him very interested in building up the museum in the old schoolhouse. 
And I am sure of that his good contacts in the political life made it possible.
So in 1978 the museum could open and it still is situated in the very old school.

We thank them both for their intention and good work and we hope, yes I am sure, that S:t Ragnhilds Gille for ever will remember them.

